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	SUSSEX PARTNERSHIP NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting and Annual Members Meeting
held on 26 September 2023 at City Coast Centre, North Street, Portslade, East Sussex and Livestreamed

	Present
(PM) Peter Molyneux, Trust Chair
(JP) Dr Jane Padmore, Chief Executive Officer
(UN) Usman Niazi, Chief Finance Officer
(TB) Teresa Barker, Chief Nursing Officer
(FO) Funmi Onamusi, Chief People Officer
(DC) Dan Charlton, Chief Communications Officer
(AvdG) Anna Van Der Gaag, Non-Executive Director
(SB) Simon Blake, Non-Executive Director
(DB) Dinesh Bhugra, Non-Executive Director
(KC) Kevin Crowley, Associate Non-Executive Director
(JC) John Child, Chief Delivery Officer
(CH) Colin Hicks, Chief Strategy and Partnerships Officer
(JL) Jo Larbie, Non-Executive Director

Governors: 
(SP) Sarah Payne, Appointed Governor, W Sussex
(RB) Rachel Brett, Governor
(SB) Sheila Bugler, Governor
(GG) Gabrielle Gardner, Governor
(AG) Andrew Gordon, Public member
(DG) Darren Grover, Governor
(LBH) Lorna-Belle Harty	, Governor
(JH) John Holmstrom, Governor
(RJ) Rob Jackson Governor
(NSM) Neena Shukla Morris, Governor
(BP) Beverley Page, Governor
(SR) Stuart Richardson, Governor
(NS) Nigel Strarup, Governor
(DG) David Gordon, member
(HL) Hazel Lamb, member
(PS) Pat Saunders, member
(JS) Jayne Simpson, member

In Attendance 
(HS) Hilary Saunders, Deputy Company Secretary
(DT) David Triggs, Company Secretary
(VJ) Veronica Jackson, Board Governance Officer 
(GD) Gemma Dorer, Occupational Therapy Lead - West Sussex Adult Services
(TB) Teresa Blunt, Occupational Therapy Lead - East Sussex
(AT) Amy Thompson, External Auditors KPMG
(AC) Alison Cannon, Chief Nurse NHS Sussex
(AF) Alison Fleming, OT
(AG) Amy Galea, Chief primary care officer NHS Sussex
(WL) Will Laurenson, OT assistant
(SL) Stephen Lightfoot, Chair, Sussex ICB
(LL) Lucy Locks, Director allied health professions SPFT
 (JP) Pearson, Julie deputy for Mims Davies MP


	
	INTRODUCTION

	1
	Welcome to the AGM 

	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

	2
	Apologies for Absence 

	The Chair noted apologies for absence had been received from: 
· Directors Gurprit Pannu and Rachel Goldsworthy
· Ellie Buchanan, Staff Governor; Jack Barker, Service User Governor; Julie Barker, Carer Governor; Katherine Eastland, Carer Governor; Mel Smith, Service User Governor; Keith Johnson, Lead Governor; Farai Addy, Public Governor; Jonathan Simon, Public Governor; Becky Shaw, Chief Executive East Sussex CC; Gillian Keegan MP; Caroline Lucas MP; Mimms Davies MP; Alan Sinclair. 


	3
	Declarations of Interest

	
	None. 

	4
	Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15 August 2022 and Annual Members Meeting held on 28 October 2022

	The minutes were received and approved as an accurate record. 

	5
	Review of the Year including the Annual Report and Accounts for 2022/23

	The meeting received a presentation on the review of 2022/23. This included a presentation of the key highlights from the Annual Report and Accounts from Jane Padmore, CEO and Usman Niazi, Chief Finance Officer.
It was noted that details of the presentation would be made available on the Trust Web site.
When reviewing the Annual Accounts, the Chair invited the Audit Manager from KPMG to present a summary of the audit findings. The AGM noted that the KPMG External Audit opinion was that "the content is consistent with the all the national requirements and were able to provide the Trust with a clean audit opinion."
Jane Padmore, CEO highlighted the Trust key priorities for the coming year. These included: -
· Achieve and maintain consistent standards of quality (safety, experience and effectiveness)
· Redesign care pathways (e.g. urgent care, CAMHS) to respond to need
· Listen to patients, families and carers in a way that makes them feel heard, and which leads to action and co-produced solutions
· Build on our work with system partners (e.g. VCSE) to deliver bold, innovative and robust new ways of meeting the needs of our local communities.
The Chair invited the Council of Governors to receive the annual report for 2022/23 and the Annual Accounts and audit opinion for 2022/23. 
The Chair thanked JP and UN for their presentation.

	Action(s)
	None. 

	Decision(s)
	The Council of Governors received and approved the Annual Report, Annual Accounts and audit opinion for 2022/23

	[bookmark: _Hlk172628592]6
	Home First

	The meeting received a presentation on a new 'Home First' Occupational Therapy initiative supporting patients to leave hospital more quickly. This involved a joint presentation from Gemma Dorer, Occupational Therapy Lead for West Sussex Adult Services, and Teresa Blunt, Occupational Therapy Lead East Sussex.

	7
	Reflections from the Council of Governors

	The meeting received a joint presentation from Peter Molyneux, Trust Chair on behalf of Keith Johnson, Lead Governor and himself. This included details of the Governor elections held in the past year bringing in 14 new governors. This meant the Trust was carrying 9 vacancies.
The presentation included details of the key achievements that included:
· Appointment of New Non-Executive Directors
· Appointment of the Vice Chair and the Senior Independent Director
· Extension of the contract for the External Auditor
The meeting noted the focus for the coming year which would include appointment of a new Trust Chair.

	8
	Q&A from Governors and Members of the Public

	At the close of the meeting the following areas of discussion and questions were raised:
· In response to a question about the Trust focus on support for those with neurodiversity the Trust Chief Executive and Chief Nursing Officer confirmed that the Trust was focused on working with system partners to create greater awareness and involved those with personal experience. This would include areas like introducing autism training as part of an inpatient service and as part of the hospital new build undertaking a review of sensory levels on wards.
· Sarah Payne, West Sussex LA Governor, highlighted the importance of re-introducing face to face meetings as part of a wider process of improving engagement with governors.
· UN as the Chief Finance Officer confirmed that there were about 100 independent sector beds being used both inside and outside the Trust footprint.
· The CEO confirmed she was meeting with Police representatives to discuss Right Care Right Person and the joint approach to supporting those with mental health needs.
· A question was raised concerning the Board Declarations of interest. The Chair noted that the declarations were made available on the Trust web site but agreed to look into the specific comments.

	9
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	None

	Date and Venue for Next Meeting:
September 2024 (date to be agreed)
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